USASA Board of Directors Meeting 
Via Conference Call
February 27, 2013
Meeting called to order 9:04 pm EST     

  

Roll call: President, Richard Groff; Vice President, Bill Bosgraaf; Treasurer, Toni Briggs; Secretary, Shonna Schroedl;  Region II Director, Bruno Trapikas; Region III Director, Rob LaVielle; Region IV Director, Dan Trainor; At Large Director, John Motta;  Region I Deputy Director, Tony Falcone; Region II Deputy Director, Bill Davey; Region III Deputy Director, Darius Ejlali; Region IV Deputy Director, Mike Maloney; Executive Director, Duncan Riddle

  

Excused:   Fritz Marth, Jim Hamilton, Bill Davey
Guests:    

Agenda Items:

1 Minutes – February 13, 2013 approved with corrections.

2 Report on National Championship event – Duncan Riddle and John Motta updated the NBOD on the visit to the site in North Carolina for the National Amateur Championship.  Match times have been set, hotels and air travel has been secured.  Signage has been ordered, with the USSF Centennial logo.  Darius Ejlali also attended the site visit.  The facility is a first class venue.  This event will take place in conjunction with a 300 team youth tournament.  USSF will send out monthly press releases on the event.

3 MLS Agreement – Duncan Riddle sent the 2013 draft agreement to the NBOD for review.  Several items will be added regarding additional USASA involvement. Dan Trainor made a motion to accept the MLS partnership agreement as drafted with modifications as proposed, including an annual planning session with State Associations.  Mike Maloney seconded.  Motion passed.  

4 Budget Proposal Update – Toni Briggs updated the NBOD on the Budget Committee process.  The Budget Committee will have their next meeting around April 17 with a proposed budget going to members May 1, 2013.  The NBOD will be reviewing the budget prior to the end of April.

5 Approval of Centennial Event – Richard Groff proposed a Centennial Event to recognize the elite leagues in USASA, leagues that send teams to National Cups, have high level competition, register premier players, may have a long history in USASA, invite them to send a representative to AGM (their own expense) give them a plaque, invite them to the US Soccer match.   Richard Groff projects 30 leagues nationally. Expense ~$3000.  John Motta suggested including any clubs or leagues that have been existence for 100 years.  Information will be gathered for each of these and the NBOD will then determine who to recognize these groups. 

6 Discussion on the election of Adult Commissioners – Tony Falcone distributed a proposal to the NBOD on the election of Adult Commissioners, to the Adult Council.  

7 2014 National Cups – The National Cups Committee met via phone conference call on February 26, 2013 and unanimously supported Utah as the site for the 2014 National Cups Finals. Mike Maloney made a motion to approve the Salt Lake City area, Utah for the 2014 National Cup Finals.  John Motta seconded.  Utah and the National Cups Committee will confirm the exact date and report back to the NBOD, within the next 2 weeks. Motion passed.  Bill Bosgraaf abstained.

The next NBOD will be March 13, 2013 at 6 pm EDT.

Meeting adjourned at 10:10 pm EST. 
Respectfully submitted,
Shonna Schroedl, USASA Secretary

